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Permit # 1   
 

423 Dickson Street 
wigginscommunitychurch.com 

Sunday School: 9:00 AM 
Sunday Worship: 10:00 AM 
Church phone: 970-483-6269 

Pastor Darrel Herde 785-527-1540 
Pastor’s Email: dherde@hotmail.com 

Tracy’s Cell 970-380-1888 
Church email: 

wiggins4c2@wigginstel.com 
Mailing Address: 

PO Box 8, Wiggins, CO 80654 

 

Church Events 
 

 

Youth Gathering 

Sundays at 6:30  

 

Women’s Fellowship  

August 6 at 1:30 PM  

 

WCC Board  

August 7 at 6:30 PM 

 

Men’s Breakfast 

August 10 

 

Teacher Sunday 

August 11 

 

New Member Class 

September 15 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 

Pastor Darrel’s  
Office Hours 

Tuesday – Friday 

2:00PM to 5:00PM 

As I work my way through the Psalms as part of my daily 
devotion, I have come to Psalm 91. This particular Psalms, 
as many do, lead me into a time of pause, meditating and 
prayer. So many wonderful truths found here. I will 
highlight just a few of these truth but let me suggest that 
you spend more than a few minutes, more than a few  

days pondering and praying through all of the truths found in this Psalm.  Vs. 3, “For it 
is He (God) who delivers you from the snare of the trapper and from the deadly 
pestilence.” 
   We have no idea of the constant deliverance we have experienced. How many times 
has God protected you and your family from a car wreck, an abusive situation or an 
attack from Satan? How many ways has He protected your heart from falling for the 
lies of Satan? Most of the world around you is heading down the wide path to 
destruction but not you. God is protecting you, guiding you, blessing you in more ways 
than you will ever know. 
   Vs. 11, “For He (God) will give His angels charge concerning you, to guard you in all 
your ways. They will bear you in their hands, that you do not strike your foot against a 
stone.” We have all heard about our guardian angel but according to this verse there 
are angels, plural, guarding you. O my, where would we be without our guardian 
angels protecting us? I shudder to think. 
   As we contemplate and believe in these truths, the following is true of you. Vs. 5-7, 
“You will not be afraid of the terror by night, or of the arrow that flies by day; of the 
pestilence that stalks in the darkness, or the destruction that lays waste at noon. A 
thousand may fall at your side and ten thousand at your right hand, but it shall not 
approach you!” 
   O my Lord and Savior, Vs. 1-2, “(I will) dwell in the shelter of the Most High, (I will) 
abide in the shadow of the Almighty! I will say to the Lord, “My fortress, My God, in 
whom I trust!” 

In much love,  

Pastor Darrel 
 

 

WCC Services are 
LIVE on Facebook! 

 

 

Helping Hands 
 Food Pantry  

Hours:  
Wednesdays 9AM-11PM  

 Thursdays 4PM-6PM 
 

Church Day Camp 

After much thought and 

prayer, we have decided not 

to start a day camp at this 

time.  We will revisit it again 

at another time.  Thank you 

to everyone who helped us 

research what was needed.  



Terry Shutts 2-Aug 
Ashyton Rohn 2-Aug 
Amanda Green 6-Aug 
Jake Schroeder 8-Aug 
Ron Ruyle 8-Aug 
Shiloh Megel 8-Aug 
Susan Pope 9-Aug 
Ally Allen 11-Aug 
Cody Ryan 13-Aug 
Brooklyn Ruyle 15-Aug 
Jake Donaghy 20-Aug 
Kaylee Barkdoll 22-Aug 
Barbara Ledford 23-Aug 
Jennifer Mese 23-Aug 
Paige Finegan 24-Aug 
Katy Jones 27-Aug 
Kaitlyn Bernhardt 28-Aug 
Louise Shepherd 28-Aug 
Chris Sandoval Sr. 29-Aug 
Norma Lingo 29-Aug 
Ellie Lingo 30-Aug 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

     

  

 

 
 

August 4 
Steve, Rick, David, Glen 

WCC Board News 
The WCC Board met for its monthly meeting on July 2nd. The meeting was called to order on 
6:48 PM by Gideon Oleari. All were in attendance minus Glen Gray and Donna Oleari.  
 
Barbara Wilson was present from the Department of Human Services to give her perspective 
on day programs as WCC is looking to start a Christian Day Program when the Wiggins School 
District is off for school. Tracy Donaghy presented then on where WCC is at in the Christian 
Day Camp paperwork process. The structure of the program is also being put together. Part of 
that is finding adults that can help, so they can complete the CBI and Fingerprints. Youth could 
be of help but would need to be 16 or older and need supervision. A fee schedule will need to 
be set up as well for children to attend. Also, we would need to pay the staff doing the camp as 
well. The monies that are associated with this camp will be in its own account. The board 
needed to take direction at this meeting to determine if this is what we want for WCC and to 
continue moving forward. This will be done in the New Business section. 
 
Florence Barnett presented for the Membership Committee, visitor for the month. The 
Membership Committee served for Confirmation Dinner and served around 80 people, honoring 
the Confirmands. Bulletins are also being sent out to the elderly or shut-ins. A membership 
class is going to take place again in September once the summer ends.  
 
Pastor Darrel shared a devotional related to a man who was striving to make God the center of 
his life. Are we inviting God into our lives daily? Do we pause and pray, do we open up our 
hearts to let God's light shine in and through us? Darrel referenced parts of the 139th Psalm. 
God is an ever-present reality in our life. He is always there, whether we recognize it or not. He 
knows the words we are thinking and not even saying as of yet. For all of us, we can strive to 
do more to get God in our lives 24/7. 
 
The next WCC Board Meeting is scheduled for August 7th, 2019 at 6:30PM. The Memorial 
committee is asked to attend the next meeting. 
 
 

 

 
 

Aug 4 – Darlene R. 

Aug 11 – Rivera’s 

Aug 18 – Shipman/Andrews 

Aug 25 – Oleari’s 

Note of Thanks 
The Family of June Lentell would like to thank the 
Women’s Fellowship for the wonderful meal provided 
after the memorial service for June, also all the women 
who worked in the kitchen and those who brought 
food.  Thank you to Pastor Darrel, Lorie, Kelvin, 
Markoe and Marian who made June’s memorial 
service a special celebration of her life.  We would also 
like to thank everyone for the calls and cards during 
this difficult time. 
 

Sincerely, 
The Family of June Lentell 

Children’s Message 
Aug 4 – TBD 

Aug 11 – Tracy  

Aug 18 – Lorie B. 

Aug 25 –John & Peggy 

Note of Thanks 
Simple words seem woefully inadequate as an 
expression of the heartfelt gratitude for the words of 
comfort and overwhelming support we have received 
from all of you during this most difficult time in our 
lives. 
Pastor and Michal, your personal attention and 
guidance through our early stages of shock and grief, 
and throughout this life shattering event cannot be 
measured. The memorial service you prepared for 
Wendy touched each and every heart with the blessed 
assurance of everlasting life in Jesus. 
 

Ladies of the Women’s Fellowship, we thank you from 
the bottom of our hearts for the wonderful meal you 
prepared and served to family and friends. Having the 
opportunity to come together for a meal and 
fellowship following the memorial service holds such 
healing benefit. 
 

Each of you in so many ways have touched our hearts 
so deeply. We are so blessed to be a part of Gods 
family at WCC.  

May the Lord bless you and keep you; 
May He make His face to shine upon you and 
be gracious unto you; 
May He look upon you with favor, 

And grant you peace. Numbers 6: 24-26 
 

The Family of Wendy Steckly 

John Steckly 

Tammie and Chris Wick 

Jody and Josh Shipman and family 

Brandon and Nicole Harmon and family 
 

 Youth Snack Volunteers 

Aug 4 – Darrel & Michal 

Aug 11 – Lisa M. 

Aug 18 – Ray M. 

Aug 25 – Paxton’s 

 

 
 
 
 

John & Peggy Lough 1-Aug 
Rick & Naomi Wymore 2-Aug 
Erin & Trent Kerr 3-Aug 
Marc & Tashia Lingo 3-Aug 
Chris and Tammie Wick  5-Aug 
Scott & Tracy Donaghy 6-Aug 
Jason & Kendra Thomas 8-Aug 
Richard & Diane Vance 8-Aug 
Mike & Deb Sample 9-Aug 
Emily & Chris Edson 11-Aug 
Terry & Kris Shutts 16-Aug 
Chris & Kindra Green 16-Aug 
Charles & Darlene Ruyle 17-Aug 
Steve & Lindsay Klecka 19-Aug 
Sergio & Jaime Rivera 28-Aug 
Chris Sr. & Bridget Sandoval 28-Aug 
Justin & Virginia Steffen 28-Aug 
James & Kathy Cooksey 31-Aug 
Craig & Karen Harris 31-Aug 

 

                    Note of Thanks 
We would like to extend a sincere thank you 
to each and every one of you for all the 
support and prayers during the difficult loss of 
our loved one. As a family we were truly 
touched by the genuine love we received.  It's 
heart-warming to know so many contributed 
to the service and were tremendous help.   
The cards, flowers and phone calls were also 
appreciated. 
Thank you from the bottom of our hearts, 
 

Family of Bob Sauer 
Terry, Curtis, Leslie and Rachel 

Please offer your 

sympathy to the  

family of Janice Marick 

who has passed away. School Starts August 15! 


